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	   Resident’s Address






	Our ref:
	NRS/LEZ/DC 

	
	                 Email:
	LEZ@glasgow.gov.uk

	
	               Date:
	May 2023


Dear Resident(s),

GLASGOW’S LOW EMISSION ZONE (LEZ) – RESIDENTS’ GRACE PERIOD

On 1 June 2023, Glasgow’s LEZ will come into force. From this date, all vehicles entering the city centre zone will need to meet the less-polluting emission standards or face a penalty charge. 

We are writing to you as the address on this letter is either within Glasgow’s LEZ or is close to its boundary. 

IMPORTANT: A grace period for zone residents’ means that vehicles registered to a residential property within the zone area do not need to meet LEZ requirements until 1 June 2024. This grace period is NOT applied automatically, however. Residents who require the benefit of the grace period will need to make an application at www.glasgow.gov.uk/residents-grace-period. 

Please note that no action is required if any of the following applies:

· You have a resident parking permit for one of the following controlled parking zones (as of 1 April 2023) - City Centre Inner, City Centre Outer, Garnethill, Necropolis, Barras North and Barras South.
· Your vehicle already meets LEZ emissions standards – you can visit www.lowemissionzones.scot/vehicle-registration-checker to be certain.
· Vehicles for disabled persons are exempt. To see if your vehicle qualifies for this automatic exemption and to access the application portal for Blue Badge holders who require exemptions, visit www.lowemissionzones.scot/blue-badge-exemption.

If you do need to apply for a residents’ grace period, you should do so as soon as possible. 

Applications can only be considered however, if all the following conditions are met: 

· Your vehicle does not meet LEZ emission standards.
· Your address is a residential property, and it falls within the LEZ or adjacent area covered by the above noted controlled parking zones.
· Your vehicle is registered to a residential address within the relevant area - evidence from your logbook (V5C) will be required.
The residents’ grace period will expire on 31 May 2024. Any entry to Glasgow’s LEZ following this date by a vehicle which does not meet the LEZ emission standards, will be subject to a penalty charge. 

Glasgow’s LEZ covers an area of the city centre bounded by the M8 motorway to the north and west, the River Clyde to the south, and Saltmarket/High Street to the east. The motorway itself however is not included. 

A full list of streets/roads within the area eligible for the residents’ grace period can be viewed at www.glasgow.gov.uk/residents-grace-period. Details of controlled parking zones are also included on this webpage.

Motorcycles and mopeds are unaffected by LEZ schemes in Scotland.

Roadside LEZ signage has been erected at all entry points into Glasgow’s LEZ, with supplementary on-road markings also applied at suitable locations. 

Automatic Number Plate Recognition cameras linked to a national vehicle licencing database will be used to enforce Glasgow’s LEZ. When a non-compliant vehicle is detected in the zone, a Penalty Charge Notice - set at £60 for the first entry by a non-compliant vehicle, will be issued to the registered keeper.  

A scheme surcharge however means that the penalty charge amount will double with each subsequent breach of the LEZ. Penalty charge rates are capped at £480 for cars and light goods vehicles, and £960 for buses and HGVs.

In addition to reducing levels of harmful vehicle emissions, Glasgow's LEZ is also expected to accelerate the uptake of more sustainable forms of transport and increase the safety, attractiveness, and amenity of our city centre.

Full details of how Glasgow’s LEZ will operate can be found at www.glasgow.gov.uk/LEZ. 


Yours faithfully


George Gillespie 
Executive Director 
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